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19.03.2020 
 
Dear Parents & Carers,   
 
We have been told that we are to close our school from the end of the day on Friday, for 
most pupils. 
 
We have measures in place to ensure all pupils who qualify for free school meals will receive 
lunches. If you are a low income family we recommend you make an application for free 
school meals via Sheffield City Council's website.  
https://www.sheffield.gov.uk/home/schools-childcare/school-meals.html  
 
Next week, school have been told by the government to remain open for the children of key 
workers, such as NHS staff and the emergency services. We are awaiting further details on 
how we are to organise this and will update you, over the next two days, as this information 
is presented to us by the Department for Education. We will publish this on our website and 
send it out via email, as soon as we have know more. 
 
For those children who are self-isolating or will not need to be in school next week due to the 
above information, home learning is being prepared. If you do not have a computer at home, 
your child wil be given a learning pack or this will be sent home to you. For all other children, 
home learning will be available on the year group pages of our website.   
 
https://www.huntersbarjunior.co.uk/web/yeargroup  
 
Please check these, along with the update page regularly.  
 
https://www.huntersbarjunior.co.uk/web/parents 
 
We recommend that you set up a Google web page alert for when these pages are 
updated.  
 
The year group email addresses are there to assist you with any urgent queries about the 
home learning. Please understand that we have a skeleton number of staff within school and 
will not be able to respond immediately. We will however endeavour to respond ASAP.  
 
Thank you once again for your ongoing support and understanding. 

 
Kelly Hersey 
Deputy Head teacher & Inclusion Manager 
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